July 1960 Journal

Scribe Bewildered by Political “Hands Off”

L.U. 230, Victoria, B.C. – Several of our members are wondering what has happened to my last letter to the Journal dated March 10, 1960. Was it “too hot to print?” they ask.


(Editor’s Note: All letters received after March 1 and prior to April 4, according to our regular Journal schedule, would be published in our May issue. Since we have to run one combined issue yearly in order not to exceed our budget, the May and June Journals were combined. Brother Bevis; letter of March 10 was published in its entirety in our May-June issue.)

The recent decision of the entire IBEW delegation to the Canadian Labour Congress Convention to abstain from helping to form any policy regarding political action by the trade unions is probably one of the most puzzling decisions ever arrived at by a group of responsible adults.


The Progress Meeting held prior to the convention heard reports from all across Canada regarding anti-labor laws being enacted in the various provinces. The daily press has faithfully reported the efforts of the employers’ organizations to have the union shop and other trade union conditions outlawed both nationally and provincially. We know that many thousands of dollars are subscribed by members of the Canadian Chambers of Commerce, the Canadian Manufacturers’ Association and the Canadian Construction Association for political campaign funds for every election. Yet in spite of all this, our convention delegates decided that now is not the time for us to do the obvious. 


Apparently it is quite proper for us to have a Cadillac if the boss has one, or even if he has a “Chevy.” No eyebrows will be raised if we outdo him in the matter of clothes, houses or other signs of property, but it seems that we must never outdo him in the matter of common sense. We must never own our own political party and thus even up the odds against us that get heavier every year. 


I hope that one Canadian delegate will give me one good reason why he voted against IBEW participation in the formation of a new Canadian political party to represent the workers and farmers of this country, and how he got the idea that any trade unionist or even the Congress would spend union funds contrary to the Congress constitution, for political purposes. 


The bushels of publicity on political action issued by our British Columbia Federation of Labour has repeatedly stressed that no union funds will be used for political purposes except by consent of the members, and Congress President, Claude Jodoin stated quite early in the game that the Congress itself should remain aloof, leaving the job of developing the new party to the local unions. 


As the old lady said, “It takes all kinds to make a world.”

F.J. Bevis, P.S.  
